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Inquiry

Aged Care Amendment Bill 2000
COTA believes the amendments proposed strengthen the situation of residents and their families.  Information is the key component of feeling empowered.  Unfortunately, it is the homes in trouble that are unlikely to communicate well with the residents and families.

Because of this, COTA supports the amendment that requires the Department of Health and Aged Care to give notice to residents and relatives of action to be taken that would result in the revocation of approved provider status and bed licenses and the probable closure of a home.  COTA has raised with the Department, the problem of relatives not being informed of significant events. 

COTA believes the amendment should go further and the home or the Department  being required to advise relatives of an impending accreditation visit.  The practice in many facilities is to provide the notice to the resident.  The problem with this is that with the high numbers of people with dementia in care, the notice is not passed on to relatives.  The amendment, COTA assumes, will require homes to maintain an accurate database of nearest relatives and provide the Department with this database. 

COTA would seek input into the design of the notification to relatives under this amendment. We understand that letters exist for the notification of families of sanctions but we would seek the opportunity with the Aged Rights Advocacy Service. 

of reviewing these. It is crucial that the notice be sensitively written to ensure relatives understand the issues, the processes and any action they may wish to take as a result.  They need to be made aware of Aged Rights Advocacy Services, Seniors Information Services and other support mechanisms that may be able to assist them at the time of a crisis.

COTA supports the second amendment.  If this industry is to be “clean”, all possible processes  must be in place to identify “key personnel” who should not be involved with aged care.  It is very clear in the sad events of 2000 that the community expects “key personnel” to be of the highest standard.  Relatives expect the care of their loved ones to be undertaken by people with untarnished reputations.  Older people in care are highly vulnerable ‘individuals’.  Many do not have close relatives and therefore the residents must rely on the homes to provide care of the highest standard.

Any sort of “shady” past does not sit well with the concept of good care for vulnerable people.

COTA welcomes the amendments and seeks the opportunity of meeting with the Committee to follow-through on the suggested further Amendment regarding the Department notifying families of impending accreditation visits.
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